# Memorandum

Date: **September 30, 2014** 

To: Mayor & Commissioners

From: Ken Schenck, Town Manager

Re: Town Update October, 2014

I am providing you with brief updates on some of the Town's continuing projects and events.

#### **Inlet Cay Island**

We have the red valve replacement for Bimini Cove. Unfortunately we have to wait for the current high tides to recede before it can be installed.

The work on Eleuthera Dr. has started.

#### **FEMA Flood Maps**

We've met with FEMA and are still reviewing their maps.

### Old Ocean Blvd. Right of Way

We've received the signed documents and they are presently being recorded at the County.

#### **Beach Crossovers**

The proposed Town stance on the beach usage and beach signs will be discussed later in the meeting.

#### **Town Hall Utility and Access Easement**

Mr. Swaim is still working with the regulatory agencies.

#### **Recovery Houses-**

Representative Bill Hager is holding a meeting in Lantana on Oct. 6th to discuss sober houses. I will be attending and will have a report at the meeting.

### **PBA Contract Negotiations**

We had a meeting with the PBA regarding the police contract. The representative have declined the Commission's latest proposal and have chosen to go to Impasse. We are in the process of picking a mediator.

## **Calendar of Events**

Commission Meeting	November 3, 2014 @ 6:00 PM
Code Enforcement Meeting	November 4, 2014 @ 10:00 Am

cc: Chris Yannuzzi, Police Chief Karen Hancsak, Town Clerk Town Employees